
IVANO-FRANKIVSK CONSTRUCTION UP-DATE 

SEPTEMBER 23, 2019 
 
From: 7vtube <7danbog@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 23, 2019 8:47 AM 
To: John Kachelman, Jr. 
<john@kachelman.com>; Tatyana Zozulina 
<tzozulina@hotmail.com> 
Subject: Будова 

Greetings, brother John. 

I hope that you are doing well. We want 
you to rejoice with us at the success of our 
construction. First of all, I would like 
to thank our brothers and sisters for their 
prayers and financial support. It is 
because of this great giving that we were 
able to meet the 15 September deadline 
on payment.  

Our gracious Lord has blessed us with 
good weather. With that blessing and 
together with the workers we, the men of 

the congregation, put up the roof trusses over the assembly hall. It looks very nice and spacious. I hope you and 
others visiting with us soon will like it, too, when you come and see it with your own eyes.  

The workers receive and use materials on time; thus, we are not behind the schedule, but are keeping up with 
it. 

I hope that we will continue getting funds, materials and enjoying good 
weather, but first and foremost is our plea for God's grace. 

It has snowed in the mountains this week and it is very cold now. So, 
we cannot help being concerned for the opportunity to put in doors and 
windows, power and heating. Without these it will be a great challenge 
to do any interior work. 

We have prayed for sister Jill Johnson asking the Lord to help the 
surgeons perform the surgery and to give her strength for speedy 
recovery. We are so happy that God heard our prayers and Jill's open-
heart surgery went well. Please, give her our regards and let her know 
we are praying for her quick return to us. 

We pray for your trip to Ukraine so that it will give glory to God. 

May the Lord keep you safe and bless your work in His vineyard.  

In Christian love, Andrew 

 

 
 

 
“It has snowed in the mountains this week and it is very cold now. So, we cannot help 
being concerned for the opportunity to put in doors and windows, power and heating.  

Without these it will be a great challenge to do any interior work.” 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Ivan Skoleba <skoleba1962@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 24, 2019 12:39 PM 
Subject: Стройка  

 

We continue building and at this point 

are almost done with the outside walls 

and separating walls on the second 

floor. Wood for the roof of the whole 

building will be delivered next week. 

Then we will install roof frames and 

insulation and then we will put metal tile 

roofing on. We pray to God to allow us 

time to roof the whole building over 

before rain and snow come. Thank you, 

brothers and sisters, for your prayers 

and financial support.  

We love you! 

In Christ, Ivan and Svitlana 
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